Curling Club - cont'd from page 14.....

expect many more prospective curlers.

Quite a number of teams are entered in the regular mixed curling on Tuesday and Thursday nights, despite the cold weather we have been experiencing. We are sure they will be anxiously awaiting next year when we shall be able to curl in comfort without all the extra clothing and or ski-doo suits.

Two teams have entered their names for the North-western Mixed Playdowns, this year to be held in Manitouwadge. The Doug Moore rink of Helen Dooley third, Dan Secundiak, second, and Wendy Weaver lead are to play-off the Mike Cosgrove rink of Joy Riley third, George Riley second and Edythe Cosgrove lead, runners-up in last years playdowns in Red Rock. The winner of the club playoff will go on to Manitouwadge. The Best of Luck is extended to the teams from the Club.

Coming up for the Curling Club will be the Schreiber Invitational Mixed Bonspiel for the Minnie McCuaig Memorial Trophy. The dates for this bonspiel are Feb. 25-27. We are hoping for a large and enthusiastic group of curlers for the 'spiel', since it will be the last of curling on natural ice in the arena

Don't forget the dates - Feb. 25,26, and 27. Everyone Welcome!

SEPARATE SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

The regular meeting of the Schreiber-Terrace Bay District Roman Catholic Separate School Board was held on Wed., Jan. 26th at 7 p.m. at Holy Angels School.

Attending were: Mrs. M. Helmink, Mrs. M. Bouchard, Y. Beauparlant, J. Power, M. Nicol, G. Ramsay, G. Matys and Mrs. G. Mullins.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

1971 Financial sheets were distributed and it was noted that expenditures were in line with our budget

Operating expenses for December in the amount of \$59,343.38 were approved for payment.

Correspondence was read.

Mr. Matys spoke briefly on budget proposals from Principals, and gave a report on the two schools.

Preliminary sketch plans for the addition at St. Martin's School were approved by Board.

M. Nicol and J. Power reported on the various projects completed at the two schools in 1971, and also the proposed maintenance for 1972.

Finance committee meeting will be held in Feb.

Next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 23 at 7 p.m. at St. Martin's School.

ROSSPORT

ANNUAL MEETING OF SCHOOL REC. CENTRE

The annual meeting of the School Recreation Centre was held Sunday afternoon in the school hall with an excellent turnout of ratepayers. Mr. T.F. Seppala chaired the meeting and welcomed all present. Chas Wilde acting secretary, read the minutes, correspondence, and financial statement which were adopted.

A detailed resume of the year's activities was heard. The first project after taking over the school building as a village recreation centre was to obtain through the generosity of many individuals and organizations chairs, tables, fuel oil, kitchen utensils, furniture and appliances.

The Regional Library was contacted and some 500 books were placed in the building and have been changed every three months. Several individuals donated their prized collection of Geographic and Life magazines. Some of these date back to the 1940's and are collectors items. These are loaned to the High School students for use in history projects.

Holy Angel's C.W.L. donated two hundred books from their library when it was discontinued. These donations have made a fairly good permanent collection of books and good reading. The library has been quite active with a turn over of between twenty and thirty books weekly.

The library is run under the direction of Mr. and Mrs. C. Wilde with Mrs. Romeo Bouchard and Mrs. Len Ibey operating it during the summer vacation period. Resource books are available through the inter-library loan of Thunder Bay. Many students have taken advantage of this service.

It was announced that social entertainment and other activities sponsored by the Recreation Committee at the centre included post-curling refreshments.

Another project that was popular during July and August was the showing of films. These were well attended by young and old. Baseballs and bats were purchased for the use of the children during the summer vacation and a folk song group from the United States presented a concert one evening last summer.

The committee sponsored several Bingos during the year and were appreciative of the donation of prizes and attendance at them. Another addition to the entertainment part of the committee's projects was cont'd page 16